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Claiming Dates 
29th May - Annual Meeting & Parish 
Assembly (Memorial Hall, 7.00pm) 
 
14th June – Parish Council meeting 
(Memorial Hall – 7.10pm) 
 
Tuesday, 26th June a Lunch and 
Flower Demo at Gilling West 12 for 
12.30pm 
 
Friday, 12th October " Beat the Drum 
" a story of a Durham miner in WW1 
with Steve and Carol Robson. More 
details to follow. 
 
Moulton Plant Sale 2019: Saturday 
11 May 2019  
 
 
~ FREE TO GOOD HOME ~ 
If you have an Epson printer which 
takes these cartridges, I have one of 
each going spare:T7022 Cyan XL 
(2000 pages) ( Eiffel Tower)T7023 
Magenta XL (2000 pages) (Eiffel 
Tower) 
Chris Jones – 377062 
 
 
 

Calling All Pets 

On Sunday July 1st at 9.30 am 
there will be a service just for us 

at St. Michael's Church. 
Get your owners up early, and 
bring them along with a chair or 
a rug, and we'll show everyone 

how special we are. 
We'll meet outside, but if the 

weather is ruff ( sorry) 
we'll meet in church...... 

That could be interesting! 

 Moulton Matters 
June 2018  

Moulton Plant Sale 
The Plant Sale held on 12th May was well attended and we 
are grateful for all the donations of plants, cakes and 
garden paraphernalia....and the sunny weather. Thanks to 
all who came along, those who delivered flyers, helped 
before the day, on the day and to pack up afterwards. 
We raised the wonderful sum of £1203.62 at the Plant sale 
with more coming from sales in the bus shelter.  This year 
the proceeds will be divided equally between Moulton 
Village Association for village events and maintenance of 
the Diamond Jubilee Garden and St Andrew’s Church.  
 

Facebook 
You can follow us on Facebook at “Moulton Village 
Community” and see pictures of our fabulous Plant Sale. 
 

Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books and CDs the bus shelter during April 
raised £44.86.  Thanks to all who have supported the 
village.        
We have new stock recently, so do call in.  Good quality 
fiction books are always welcome.  Please leave them in 
the bus shelter.  
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association 
funds. 
 

Best Kept Village Competition 
The competition will be judged during the first two weeks of 
July.  Everyone in the village makes a terrific effort to keep 
verges, beds and baskets in tip top condition.  Good luck in 
keeping them in good shape.   
The barrels around the village will be re-stocked with 
geraniums and “trios” of bedding plants together with the 
window boxes at the bus shelter and the troughs at the 
village entrances.  These are all funded by the Moulton 
Village Association.  The bus shelter, benches and notice 
boards will be spruced up  together with the paper box and 
telephone box.  
Litter pickers may be collected from the Chairman.  
 

Local Access Road 
At a recent Parish Meeting we were advised by our County 
Councillor, Angus Thompson, that whilst signage for the 
LAR is being re-jigged, we will be unable to have any 
influence over the size and speed of vehicles using the 
road without providing evidence.  The Chairman of the 
Parish Meeting has written to residents seeking volunteers 
prepared to participate in a survey of traffic over a period of 
several days.  If you have not already volunteered and are 
prepared to get involved, please contact John Gentry.  
 

Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s. 
June: Jo Spence 
July: Mr and Gentry 



 
MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 

MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-
1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
 

POST OFFICE 
MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 

TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 
	
Warmth,  	 sunshine	 –	 yay.	 	 We	 can	 only	 hope	 that	 this	 isn’t	 summer	 come	 early.		

Magnums,	Soleros	and	Brymor	ice	cream	in	the	freezer	for	when	the	heat	gets	to	you!	
	

	
	

There	once	was	a	person	from	Tyas	

Who	thought	as	he	lay	on	some	grass	
Eee	the	shop	needs	a	Chair	
So	my	time	I	will	share	
Else	the	village	they’ll	begin	to	harass	
	
Well,	we	live	in	hope	anyway	…	still	need	a	Chairperson	to	head	up	our	community	shop	
Committee!		If	you’re	not	sure,	why	not	come	along	and	attend	our	next	meeting	to	see	
what	goes	on,	or,	if	you	don’t	fancy	being	Chair,	why	not	join	the	Committee	instead	and	
help	out	there?		We	need	people!	
	

	
	

Thank	you	to	all	the	Football	Prediction	players	for	the	season	17/18	and	congrats	to	all	
the	winners.		It	raised	£89.50	for	the	shop	and	the	highest	prize	this	time	was	£44.25.		It’s	
really	easy	–	I	give	you	four	matches	plus	a	tie-breaker	match	and	all	you	have	to	do	is	
predict	which	teams	will	win,	draw	or	lose.		You	don’t	even	have	to	know	anything	about	
football	–	I	don’t,	and	I’ve	won	a	few	times.		And	it’s	much	better	odds	than	the	lottery	…	
costs	a	£1	to	enter	and	is	back	in	August.	
	

	
	

The	highland	cow	picture	mooved	to	its	new	home	in	May	after	I	put	it	up	for	raffle,	so	

thanks	to	everyone	who	bought	a	ticket.		We’ve	now	brought	the	price	right	down	on	
keyrings	produced	by	the	same	artist.	
After	a	Canadian	lady	with	the	surname	of	Tyas	bought	out	most	of	the	remaining	stock	of	
Middleton	Tyas	aprons	and	bags,	I’m	in	a	position	where	I	can	order	some	more	–	so	the	
postcards	and	cards	will	be	back	soon.		I’ve	also	asked	Mark	Denton,	he	who	produces	the	
beautiful	Yorkshire	cards,	to	restock	us	with	the	church	ones.	
	

	
	

The	shop	has	always	relied	on	donations	to	keep	it	near	to	or	in	the	black,	and	sadly	
we’ve	lost	a	few	of	our	regular	donators	recently.		If	you’d	like	to	support	the	shop,	a	
monthly	donation	of	even	just	£5	goes	a	long	way.		Ask	in	the	shop	for	a	slip	that	gives	you	
our	bank	details	so	you	can	set	up	a	direct	debit.		Please!	
	

	
	

Helen 

  
Lunch & Flower 

Arranging 
 

St Michael and All 
Angels’ Church 
Middleton Tyas 

 
invite you to 

Lunch followed by 
a flower demonstration 

 
“Sun Kissed Summer 

Days” 
with Mildred Stafford 

Area Demonstrator for 
Northumberland and 
Durham of NAFAS 

 
on Tuesday, 26th June 

2018 at 12.00 noon 
 

in Gilling West, Village 
Hall 

 
Tickets £28.00 

 
available from 

Middleton Tyas Post 
Office 01325 339111 

 
Diana 01325 377641 
Jean 01325 377868 
Isobel 01325 377025 

 
Hope you are able to 

join us 
 

Please make a diary 
note. 

 
 

 
 

 

	
	



	

ANNUAL	MEETING	&	PARISH	ASSEMBLY	
for	the	Parish	of	Middleton	Tyas	
to	be	held	in	the	Memorial	Hall	

on	Tuesday,	29th	MAY	2018	at	7.00	pm	
	
This	annual	meeting	is	for	ALL	RESIDENTS	of	the	PARISH	and	you	are	cordially	invited	to	
attend.	It	is	your	chance	to	hear	what	your	County,	District	and	Parish	Councils,	the	Police	
and	most	village	organisations	have	been	doing	over	the	past	12	months.	You	will	also	
have	the	opportunity	to	ask	the	presenters	any	questions	you	may	have.	THIS	IS	YOUR	
MEETING	SO	PLEASE	COME	ALONG	AND	SUPPORT	YOUR	VILLAGE	COMMUNITY	AT	THIS	
ANNUAL	GATHERING.	Members	of	the	Press	are	also	welcome	to	attend.	

	
DRAFT	AGENDA	

	

1. Apologies	
2. Minutes	of	the	last	meeting	held	on	18th	May	2017	
3. Matters	Arising	from	the	last	Minutes	
Annual	Reports	from:	
4. Parish	Council	Chairman	
5. Parish	Council	Treasurer	
6. County	Councillor	
7. District	Councillor		
8. North	Yorkshire	Police	
9. Craft	Group	
10. Cricket	Club	
11. Memorial	Hall	Management	Committee		
12. Middleton	Tyas	CofE	Primary	School	/	School	Governors	
13. Neighbourhood	Watch	
14. St	Michael	&	All	Angels	Parochial	Church	Council	
15. Village	News	
16. Village	Shop	Management	Committee	
17. Women’s	Institute	(WI)	
18. Emergency	Plan	Update	
19. Questions	from	residents	
	 (Meeting	should	end	at	approximately	8.30pm)	

 

Middleton	Tyas	Parish	Council	
	

Clerk:		Mrs	C.	Jones	 Email:		clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk	 Tel:		01325	377062	
	 The	Old	Chapel	Middleton	Tyas
	 Richmond	
	 North	Yorkshire	
May	2018	 DL10	6PP	
 



 
VACANCY for 
HANDYMAN 

for CASUAL WORK in 
MIDDLETON TYAS 

 
	
The Parish Council has a vacancy for a 
HANDYMAN to undertake various outdoor 
maintenance tasks within the Parish. 
 
ALL TASKS will be outdoors and will include, but not 
be restricted to: 
 

Cleaning / painting benches & seating in 
village and in Playing Field / Play Park 
Cleaning / painting notice boards 
Checking items for renewal or repair 
Trimming shrubs /hedges 
Checking and cleaning village signs 
Weed removal 
Litter picking 
Emptying waste bins in Playing Field & Play 
Park 
Other similar maintenance tasks that may be 
required from time to time. 

 
EMPLOYMENT – You will be employed by the Parish 
Council on a casual basis. 
 
HOURS – by agreement but in the region of 6-8 
hours per month. 
 
PAYMENT - will be made at an hourly rate (National 
Living Wage) under the Parish Council’s current 
payroll arrangements. 
 
INSURANCE - You will be fully insured under the 
Parish Council’s Public Liability Insurance policy.  
 
APPLICATIONS - should be made in writing, giving 
details of your current experience and relevant 
skills for this position, no later than 5th June 2018. 
Any queries about the position may be discussed 
before an application is made. 
 
 
Christine	Jones	
Clerk	to	the	Parish	Council	
	

  
NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
New Chairman for the Parish Council 
We are pleased to announce that, with 
effect from 10th May 2018,  our new Chair 
of the Parish Council is Gordon Davies, 
who has been a Parish Councillor for some 
time.  The outgoing Chair, Bob Davies, has 
agreed to be our Vice Chair to support 
Gordon through the first year of his tenure. 
 
Members of the Parish Council would like 
to thank Bob for his valuable leadership 
and guidance as Chair over the last two 
years. 
 
Village Handyman 
Colin Watts, our current Village Handyman, 
has resigned from this post.  We would like 
to thank Colin for all his hard work on 
behalf of all residents including those of us 
on the Parish Council.   The Village is a 
nicer place in which to live due to his 
efforts. 
Accordingly, that means that we have a 
vacancy for a new Village Handyman - 
further details in this issue of the Village 
News, on Facebook where we are 
‘Middleton Tyas Community’ or please 
telephone our Parish Clerk, Mrs Christine 
Jones on 01325 377062 for further 
information.  

 
Best Kept Village Competition 2018 
As usual, we have entered the village into 
the ‘Best Kept Village Competition’ 
organised by Richmondshire Rotary Clubs. 
The judges will be touring the village during 
the first two weeks of July to see how we 
measure up against the other competitors. 
Marks are awarded for the general tidiness 
of the village, appearance of open spaces 
(such as the village Green), public 
buildings, pubs, car parks areas, etc. We 
understand that judges like to see flower 
displays such as hanging baskets and 
planters, as well as anything else which 
makes the village looks attractive and well 
maintained. If you can tidy up the area 
outside your own property by the end of 
June, that would be very much 
appreciated.  

 



	
 

Development behind Kneeton Park 
On Tuesday an Information Event on the above was 
held at the Memorial Hall for Residents.  The 
Developer and Architect involved responded to the 
Parish Council’s request for such a session.  Many 
people attended and their comments were collated 
for further discussion.  Cllr Mrs Samantha Perks, our 
Parish Councillor whose portfolio is Planning, has 
reported back to the PC that there are additional 
issues that we would welcome the opportunity to 
discuss with the RDC before final permission is 
given.  These include the overall appearance of the 
development; the materials used; the apparent lack 
of parking; the ratio of smaller to larger dwellings; 
the possibility of a maintenance charge for owners 
of the properties; field access to the west for future 
potential development and the fact that there 
remains only one entry and exit along with other 
issues.    A detailed letter from the Parish Council 
will be delivered to RDC and Angus Thompson, our 
District & County Councillor, who will be taking all of 
this forward by way of requesting a meeting with 
them in advance of planning permission being 
granted.  More information will be provided as and 
when we have it. 
 
Meetings with NYCC and A12LB about 
our Village 
A meeting was held to try to sort the unacceptable 
appearance of our Village as we come to the end of 
the A1 development.  The signage requires more 
work in order to stop HGVs attempting to use the 
Village as a through road and there are issues with 
the appearance in general following years of 
upheaval.   
 
Trees, hedges and shrubs overhanging 
the pavement 
May we remind you that you should not let the trees, 
hedges and shrubs in your garden overhang the 
public footpath? If residents report to the PC that 
overhanging greenery is hindering use of the 
footpath, the PC will report this to NYCC who, in 
turn, will come along and cut back the offending 
branches …….. but will then send you an invoice for 
the work. You may wish to check your own 
boundary and get out the loppers and pruners 
before this happens! Thank you. 
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Parish Council is 14th June 
in the Memorial Hall at 19.10.  All residents of the 
Village are welcome to join us. 

 

 Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
This month we enjoyed an interesting and 
very informative talk on Genealogy; the study 
of family history. Our host, Lynne Pritchard, 
shared her wealth of experience by providing 
us with tips and advice on how to research our 
own families to explore more about their 
lineage and plot our personal family trees. She 
gave us an insight into the many online and 
offline resources that can be used to access 
material and we were entertained with stories 
discovered about her family characters when 
researching her own family.  
Ore-some Copper Belles also voted on the WI 
Resolution, Mental health matters. The 
resolution states, “Mental health matters as 
much as physical health. The NFWI urges all 
WI members to recognise the importance of 
parity between mental health and physical 
health, and take action to make it as 
acceptable to talk about mental health issues 
as much as physical health issues, and to 
lobby government for better support for mental 
illness.” Ore-some Copper Belles voted 
unanimously for the resolution and we shall 
take our vote to the National WI Annual 
Meeting in June. 
Next meeting is on Tuesday 12th June at 7:15 
pm in the Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall. 
Come along for an evening of pampering 
courtesy of Temple Spa Beauty and 
Aromotherapy.  
New members are always welcome. Follow us 
on Facebook at Ore-some Copper Belles WI. 
 

St Michael’s Majors. 
Our tea this month will be on Thursday the 
21st. All usual arrangements apply. If anyone 
knows anybody who might be interested in 
joining this monthly get together please get in 
touch with any of the following. Sara Vaux 
377228, Jean Nimmins 377868, Liz Croft 
377867, Pauline Aitkin 377137 or Leslie 
Waiteman 377041. We would love to welcome 
anyone who is interested. 
 

Finklepickers 
The Village Hall hosted a 60’s Night on the 
12thMay with Richmond 60’s Revivalists, The 
Finklepickers, playing to a largely packed 
audience. The Five Piece Band played tunes 
from the Kinks, Buddy Holly, Rolling Stones 
and many, many others. The Band were 
loudly cheered at the end of their performance 
and the audience made it known that they 
wanted The Finklepickers to return later in the 
Year. We eagerly await more news.... 
 



 

 



 

 





 



 

CHURCH SERVICES – JUNE 2018 
Sunday 3rd. June Ist. Sunday after Trinity Barton 
A service of  Holy Communion  at 10.30am at Barton Church to welcome our new Bishop Helen-Ann. There 
will not be a service at Middleton Tyas. 
 
Sunday 10th. June  2nd Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW   E. Croft 
Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs.V. Thomas  
Readings 1 Samuel 8, 4-20, and 11, 14-15 

P522 
Mark 3, 20-35 P 526 

 
Sunday 10th. June  2nd Sunday after Trinity Moulton 
6pm  Evening Prayer BCP  Rev J Lane 
Readings 1 Samuel 8, 4-20, and 11, 14-15 

 P 522 
Mark 3, 20-35 P 526 

 
Sunday 17th. June 3rd Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Holy Communion CW(T) Rev. J. Lane 
Sidesmen Mr. R. Aitken Mrs. P. Aitken 
Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  
Readings 2 Corinthians 5, 6-17 P 531 Mark 4, 26-34 P 532 
 
Sunday 24th. June 4th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW  Mrs. V. Waugh 
Sidesmen Miss M. Brown Mrs. S. Mahaffy 
Reader Dr. N Weightman  
Readings 1 Samuel 17, 1a, 4-11, 32-49 P 

533 
Mark 4, 35-41 P 541 

 
Sunday 1st. July. Advance Notice.  We will be holding our Pets' Service at 9.30 am. All welcome! Bring a 
seat or a rug! 
	

All	readings	are	as	detailed	in	the	Revised	Common	Lectionary	unless	otherwise	shown.	
If	anyone	needs	the	services	of	a	priest,	please	contact	Rev.	J.	Lane	on	01325	377918	or	e-mail	
jennilane2013@btinternet.com	
Cleaning	Rota:	
Jun	11	to	18	Mrs	Parker	&	Mr	Thomas,		Jun	25	to	2	July	Mrs	Wood	&	Mrs	Stead	
Flower	Rota:	
Sara	Vaux,	Jean	Nimmins	and	Rosemary	Barron	
	
	



	



Saturday 14th July 2018 

12 to 4 pm 

Middleton Tyas Playing Field 
 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Fundraiser for Middleton Tyas Play Park 

 

 

 

10 Fun Dog Competit ions & Agil i ty Class 

Kids soft toy dog class for those with  

no dogs 

 

 

 

 

 

What Else 

 Stalls	
 Face	painting	
 BBQ	
 Tombola	
 Cakes	
 And	lots	more	…	
Everyone welcome more details to follow.. 

BARK IN THE PARK 
We are planning a fundraising event in support of the Middleton Tyas Play Park on Saturday 14th 
July called “Bark in the Park”. This will be held on the Village Playing Field and will run from 12 
noon to 4.00 pm  
There will also be various stallholders selling their wares, BBQ and fun dog competitions with 
prizes. 
The aim is for a family fun community event and to generate funds for new play equipment in the 
Play Park.  
There will be lots more information in the July Village News, but, in the meantime, lock the date in 
your diary. You don’t have to be a dog owner to join in the fun.  
If you would like to help with the event or would like to have a stall, please give Leanne Harknett a 
call on 01325 377321   

Adult £1 

Kids FREE 


